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Donna Conkling

From: Mayor

Sent: Friday, December 04, 2015 4:03 AM

To: Donna Conkling

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole; David Lee (dlee.trustee@gmail.com); Bill Stern; 

dpekarek@verizon.net; Marc Samwick (marc.samwick@verizon.net); Carl Finger; Matt 

Callaghan

Subject: Fw: Fox Meadow Road appeal

FYI. JM 

________________________________________ 

From: Mayor 

Sent: Friday, December 4, 2015 4:02 AM 

To: Mike D'Angelo 

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole; Benedict Salanitro 

Subject: Re: Fox Meadow Road appeal 

 

Dear Mr. D'Angelo -- We will discuss this matter further with the Board and Village staff.  Whatever plan emerges will 

have to fit in with the other budgetary needs of the Village as a whole.  We will be back to you once this has been 

thought through. 

 

Very truly yours, Jon Mark 

________________________________________ 

From: Mike D'Angelo <mdmikedangelo@gmail.com> 

Sent: Thursday, December 3, 2015 10:24 PM 

To: Mayor 

Cc: Steve Pappalardo; Robert Cole; Benedict Salanitro 

Subject: Re: Fox Meadow Road appeal 

 

Dear Mayor, 

 

Thank you for your response. Seeing that we agree on the poor condition of the road, the question remains, when will it 

actually be repaved? 

 

Thank you. 

 

> On Dec 3, 2015, at 9:57 PM, Mayor <mayor@scarsdale.com> wrote: 

> 

> Dear Mr. D'Angelo-- No need to walk Fox Meadow Road with me -- or to send hundreds of pictures.  I have driven it a 

number of times and have experienced its condition. 

> 

> 

> Your email is being forwarded to the Village staff (who are also already aware of the condition of the road) for their 

further review. 

> 

> 

> Very truly yours, Jon Mark 

> 

> ________________________________ 
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> From: Michael D'Angelo <mdmikedangelo@gmail.com> 

> Sent: Thursday, December 3, 2015 5:39 PM 

> To: Mayor 

> Subject: Fox Meadow Road appeal 

> 

> Dear Mayor, 

> 

> I am resending you a petition signed by 60 residents (along with over 100 pictures) asking that the horrible condition 

of Fox Meadow Road be properly addressed. To date, no action has been taken. On top of all of this, part of the only 

recently paved area (Fenimore to Highland) was ripped up just yesterday. 

> 

> Filling hundreds of potholes over and over again, isn't a solution. Please take a look at the all 106 pictures and I am 

sure you will completely agree, the road condition is appalling. 

> 

> If the pictures and 60 signatures doesn't convince you that this is an embarrassment for the Village, I will be happy to 

walk the entire length of the road (Crane to Fenimore) with you so you can see first hand how dangerous and ugly the 

road really is. 

> 

> Thank you very much for your support. 

> 

> 

> Begin forwarded message: 

> 

> From: Michael D'Angelo <mdmikedangelo@gmail.com<mailto:mdmikedangelo@gmail.com>> 

> Subject: Fox Meadow Road appeal 

> Date: September 20, 2015 at 5:56:54 PM GMT-2 

> To: Mayor <mayor@scarsdale.com<mailto:mayor@scarsdale.com>>, Manager's Department 

<manager@scarsdale.com<mailto:manager@scarsdale.com>> 

> 

> Hello Jonathan and Stephen. 

> 

> After spending most of the weekend taking pictures of Fox Meadow Road and talking with 60 neighbors, I have 

attached a document for your review. The document includes three parts: 

> 

> - Part 1, an appeal by Fox Meadow Road residents 

> - Part 2, 60 signatures from Fox Meadow residents supporting the appeal 

> - Part 3, 100+ pictures of potholes, debris, sunken curbs, and other spots along Fox Meadow Road (all pictures are 

unique, there are NO repeats) 

> 

> It was actually a very interesting and eye-opening experience to discuss this matter with neighbors along Fox Meadow 

Road. There is a unanimous feeling that the road condition is an embarrassment to the Village and everyone is very 

frustrated. Several neighbors called the condition of the road 'third-world' and many said they had contacted the Village 

in the past, but were unable to get anything done (other than very minor repairs and patchwork). Many others 

complained about motorists speeding down the road and equally poor condition of the sidewalks on Fox Meadow, 

especially closer to the Village center. Every resident thanked my sons and I for taking to the initiative to pull together 

the community to rally behind this. 

> 

> It is clear residents are frustrated. It was 'easy' to get 60 signatures. Of course it took time to walk door to door, but I 

am 100% confident that if I took another 5-6 hours next weekend, we could get an additional 60 signatures. 

> 

> I really hope the Village finally takes action and rectifies the situation. We are all tired of minor repairs. It is time for a 

complete repaving of the road. The Village deserves better. 
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> 

> I recommend you literally walk the road so you can see it for yourself - start at the corner of Crane and Fox Meadow 

Road and walk all the way to Fenimore. I am sure you will agree, it is both embarrassing and dangerous. 

> 

> Thank you. 

> 

> Mike D'Angelo 

> 18 Highland Way 

> 


